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Minutes
Campus Chapter Meeting conducted at NC State University 
 August 15, 2011 (1:00-4:00 p.m.)
The Campus held their last regular meeting of the 2010-2011 year in Room 308, Ricks Hall, NC State University. Campus Chapter President Vicky Merritt had NC State cups with goodies for all those attending.
Call to Order and Welcome:  President Vicky Merritt called the meeting to order 
at 1:20 p.m.  The agenda was reviewed and approved as written.

Thought for the Day: The Thought for the Day was shared by Anita Wright:


Roll Call:  10 members were present:  Andrea Brooks, LaJoy Evans, Karla Frizzelle, Susan Graham, Donna Holland, Suzanne Hugus, Vicky Merritt, Alice Pennix, Vicki Pettit and Anita Wright.
Approval of the Minutes:  Minutes from the May 13th meeting were distributed prior to the meeting by Suzanne Hugus. A motion was made to approve the minutes by Alice Pennix.  Donna Holland 2nd the motion.  The motion carried.



Financial Report:   Tracy Brown provided the following report prior to the meeting and it was read by Vicky Merritt at the meeting:
	CHECKING
	$ 1,132.15

	MONEY MARKET
	   2,694.18

	SHARES
	        28.74

	TOTAL FUNDS
	$ 3,855.07


Standing Committee Reports:
· Finance – Tracy will investigate charges accessed to Money Market account. Alice noted that the report reflects monies transferred from several line items and used for second scholarship award (Alice Pennix agreed to give $70 of Reflections Funds and Tracy agreed to give $20 from the State dues budget and to take $10 from the Miscellaneous budget line).  Donna made a motion to move the funds as described above and Karla 2nd the motion.  The motion carried.

· Fundraising –Donna Holland reported the final fundraising effort will be “A Night at the Movies” themed basket to be raffled at the State Meeting.  Members were asked to donate $5 toward the cost of the items.  
· Hospitality – Anita Wright reported that the Campus Chapter’s holiday luncheon was held at the Durham County Extension Center and was well attended. Several interactive games were played during the luncheon such as Guess Who, Christmas Bingo, and Holiday Trivia. Prizes were given to winners of the games. Non-perishable foods were collected during the luncheon for the “Hungry to Help” initiative headed by 4-H. In addition, chapter members donated toys, clothes, gift cards to our annual “Adopt a Family” initiative. Donna Stewart’s grandchildren were the adoptive family of choice for 2010. On February 11, 2011, the committee sponsored a “Girls Night Out’ which was hosted by Tracy Brown at her home. Food and drinks were provided by the hospitality committee. Members brought assorted dessert items. The evening was filled with lots of fun, laughter and great conversation. June 14, 2011 the committee coordinated the annual summer picnic at the Southern Community Park in Chapel Hill. The picnic began at 5:30 p.m. and ended at 8:00 p.m. Members were able to attend the picnic without having to pay or bring any food items. The menu consisted of hot dogs, baked beans, toss salad, pasta salad, strawberry shortcake, peach pie, tea and water. There were eight members in attendance. Suzanne Hugus identified a teambuilding exercise for members to create a transport device for an egg from materials supplied.
· Membership – Vicki Pettit reported that we have a new member, Helena Poole from NC A&T State University. In light of the budget situation on NC State’s campus, we decided to cancel our membership drive activities for the August meeting. Ms. Geri Bushel has graciously agreed to serve as Membership Committee Chair for the 2011-2012 year.
· Nominating – Donna Holland presented the slate of officers to be voted on later in the meeting:  Treasurer, Tracy Brown; Secretary, Andrea Brooks; 2nd Vice President, Alice Pennix. At the state level, Secretary, Suzanne Hugus; Treasurer, Debbie Goforth; Tracy Brown, 2nd Vice President, and Federation Secretary, Donna Holland.
· Professional Improvement – The Campus Chapter held their fall meeting on October 21, 2010, and attended an educational tour of the Dairy Cow exhibit at the North Carolina State Fair. The tour was conducted by Marti Day, Area Dairy Agent. Information regarding the Herter-O’Neal Scholarship was sent to Campus Chapter members via email on February 7, 2011. One application was received for the Herter O’Neal Scholarship, however it was not recommended for consideration by the Committee because the applicant was not pursuing a career in business or a business-related field of study. The application was forwarded to Elizabeth Wilson, State 2nd Vice President, for state-level review. The Campus Chapter held their spring meeting on May 13, 2011, at Coltrane Hall, NC A&T State University and received an entertaining and informative tour of The University Farm at NC A&T State University conducted by Leon Moses, Farm Superintendent. An announcement for the Campus Chapter Professional Development Scholarship was sent out May 17th.   The committee received three applications. The winner of the scholarship will be announced later in this meeting. Announcements were sent to the membership on July 7th and again on August 4th for the state level Professional Improvement Scholarship.  Deadline for receipt of applications is August 15th to the NCCESA State Professional Improvement Committee Chair.  A total not to exceed $500 may be awarded each year.  

· Public Relations – No Report.

· Reflections – Alice Pennix reported there was no activity during this time.

· Rules and Bylaws – It was noted that the proposed by-law changes to be voted on at the state meeting can be found on the website. (http://www.ces.ncsu.edu/assn/nccesa/2011Prop-ByLawChanges-ArticleV.pdf)
Special Reports:  
· Webmaster – No report
· NCCESA Board of Director’s Meeting Report – A Board of Directors meeting was held August 8, 2011, via meet-me-call. All were present. Notes are available from that meeting.
 Old Business:  
Sue Mills Lighthouse Award:  The Campus Chapter will set up a table at the state meeting to honor Sue Mills and collect donations for this award. Karla volunteered to make a poster and design the table. She was given a plastic tote in which to keep the display. She will send an email for any needed items. There will be pledge forms on the table and we can use sand buckets for contributions. Payroll deductions are possible and any donations will be turned over to Devona Beard for deposit in the Foundation account. Karla mentioned that if someone completed a pledge form and it contained payroll information it should be mailed to Devona for security reasons. Kay Morton, State President, will be asked to explain the process at state meeting and it will be noted during the board of directors’ meeting. 
New Business:
· Membership Drive – Anita will have a list of NCSU employees who are eligible to join. Membership drive will take place later in the year.

· State Meeting Fund Raiser – “A Night at the Moves” basket is being raffled off at the state meeting. Everyone is requested to contribute $5 toward the cost of the contents.

· Honorary Membership – Linda Cahoon is retiring and her supervisor asked if she would in some way be honored by the association. Vicky said she could be nominated as an honorary member so she was. Linda’s past involvement and positions held in the association were shared by Vicky. Vicki Pettit made a motion to nominate Linda Cahoon for honorary membership. LaJoy seconded the motion. The motion carried. Vicky has notified the state president that we may have a nomination in time for the state meeting. Vicky will try to get Linda to come to the state meeting.
· Professional Improvement Scholarship – Anita has proposed more detailed guidelines and a scorecard for selection of the recipient of the scholarship. These will be shared at a later date.
· Horn of Plenty – Susan Graham reported that The Horn of Plenty will be held in Cabarrus County on August 19, 2011.  Approximately 850 people will attend.  We are responsible for beverages.  
· 2011-2012 Schedule - Anita has a tentative schedule for next year’s meetings and activities. She recommended that the chairs for the Professional Improvement and Hospitality committees begin work immediately on plans for next year.

The membership took a short break to enjoy cake prepared by Vicky Merritt and 
ice cream brought in by Suzanne Hugus.

· Professional Improvement Scholarship Award – Three applications were received for the scholarship this year. After deliberation of the Professional Improvement Committee, the committee chose and Susan Graham presented the 2010-2011 recipient of the Professional Improvement Scholarship, Anita Wright, with a framed certificate.

· Secretary of the Year Award – Susan Graham, 2nd Vice President, formed an ad hoc committee for review of the three nominations for this award. Susan shared with the membership comments from the nomination form of the winner. The recipient of the 2010-2011 Campus Chapter Secretary of the Year Award is Donna Holland. Donna was presented with a plaque and a check.
· Nomination:  There was discussion about the process of receiving nominations from the floor. Susan Johnson, state parliamentarian, provided information as did Christine Barrier. Membership asked why we have a deadline for nominations if we invite nominations from the floor. Nominations from the floor must present a nominating form, may nominate themselves, and should orally state their qualifications. The Nominating Committee would need to know about any nominations from the floor before the vote in order to verify qualifications. Donna Holland presented the slate of officers from the Nominating Committee and asked for nominations from the floor. None were received. The 2011-2012 slate of officers are:    Treasurer:  Tracy Brown


Secretary:  Andrea Brooks


2nd Vice President:  Alice Pennix


1st Vice President:  Susan Graham


President:  Anita Wright


Advisor:  Vicky Merritt

Suzanne Hugus motioned that we accept the slate as proposed. Anita Wright seconded the motion. The motion carried.

· Passing of the Gavel - 2010-2011 President Vicky Merritt shared thoughts from her year as president and passed the gavel to Anita Wright, 2011-2012 President.
· Past President’s Award – Anita Wright presented Vicky Merritt with the Past President’s Award plaque.
· Committee Formation – Each member is expected to serve on at least one committee. The president will help each member choose a committee should they not volunteer. Anita will address committee formation under New Business at our October meeting and chairs will be determined for reporting to the state. Anita asked that she be made aware of any committee meetings.
· Committees –   
	Finance
	Fundraising
	Hospitality

	Tracy Brown, Chair
	LaJoy Evans, Chair
	Geri Bushel, Chair

	Current President, Co-Chair
	Donna Holland, Member
	Suzanne Hugus, Member


	Membership
	Nominating
	Professional Development

	Geri Bushel, Chair
	Vicky Merritt, Chair
	Andrea Brooks, Chair

	Suzanne Hugus, Member
	Karla Frizzelle, Member
	Alice Pennix, Member


	Public Relations
	Reflections
	Rules & Bylaws

	Susan Graham, Chair
	Alice Pennix, Chair
	Devona Beard, Chair

	Vicky Merritt, Member
	Andrea Brooks & Helena Poole - Members
	Vicki Pettit & Susan Graham - Members


Tracy Brown will remain our Webmaster and also maintains the listserv of all members. 
Announcements:
· Dues are due October 1 and should be sent to Tracy Brown prior to that date. Dues must be sent to state office by October 21st.
· Susan will speak with Tracy about access to website in order to post electronic newsletter, links to birthdays, awards, announcements, etc. 
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Morning Motivation


When I woke up this morning lying in bed, I was asking myself, 


What are some of the secrets of success in life?


I found the answer right there in my very room.





The fan said … be cool.


The roof said…aim high.


The windows said…see the world.


The clock said…every minute is precious.


The mirror said…reflect before you act.


The calendar said…be up-to-date.


The door said…push hard for your goals.


And not to forget, the carpet said…kneel down and pray.
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